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Department's Position:
The Department of Education (Department) supports the intent of SB 970, SD1 to develop and 
implement teacher professional development for computer science courses and content and 
respectfully provides comments.

During the 2017-2018 school year, the Department collaborated with stakeholders to create a 
strategic multi-year computer science action plan focused on advancing innovative outcomes 
and learning experiences for all students. This action plan includes the delivery of high quality 
professional opportunities and embedded coaching that is essential to building teacher capacity 
and confidence in the development of rigorous computer science instruction in grades K-12.

The Department recognizes its imperative to increase equity and access to computer science 
programs statewide for students. Therefore, its teachers must be afforded an array of high 
quality computer science professional development. To address this need, a personnel services 
list was established to expedite a complex area’s or school’s ability to procure services related 
to computer science learning and outcomes.

Further, in fall 2018, the Department collaborated with the Hawaii Teacher Standards Board to 
enable grade K-12 teachers to add computer science as a new license field to their existing 
certification.

In closing, the Department is appreciative of the appropriation included in this measure to 
expand computer science offerings and content within its schools and complex areas beginning 
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in school year 2019-2020 provided that its passage does not replace or adversely impact 
priorities as indicated in our Board of Education (BOE) approved budget.

Thank you for this opportunity to testify on SB 970, SD1.

The Hawaii State Department of Education seeks to advance the goals of the Strategic Plan 
which is focused on student success, staff success, and successful systems of support. This is 
achieved through targeted work around three impact strategies: school design, student voice, 
and teacher collaboration.  Detailed information is available at www.hawaiipublicschools.org.
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Chair Woodson, and Members of the Committee: 

 

The Hawaii State Teachers Association strongly supports SB 970, SD1, relating 

to computer science professional development. 

 

This measure would appropriate funds to the department of education to establish a 

program with eligible entities to develop and implement teacher professional 

development for computer science courses and content. 

 

The landscape in the area of computer sciences is ever-changing, thus the requested 

program is necessary to help guarantee that our public school teachers are able to 

provide our public school students with the most up-to-date information in this 

rapidly expanding field. Passing this bill will help ensure that when public school 

students graduate they are prepared for the higher education or to join the 

workforce with the computer science skills they need. 

 

The Hawaii State Teachers Association asks your committee to support SB 970. 
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